Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: homelessness costs
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

1. Your total spending on temporary accommodation for homeless households in the financial year 2022/23. Please advise how much of this spending was funded by central Government (for instance via the Homelessness Prevention Grant) and what, if any, was the net cost to you (to be funded by the Council Tax.)

Answer:

Total net spending (with housing benefit deducted) for 2022/23 was £3,106,964.  None of this was paid from any Council Tax receipts.  Government grants, including Homelessness Prevention Grant (HPG) amounted to £624,871.
2. Your total spending on temporary accommodation for homeless households in the financial year 2023/24. Please advise how much of this spending was funded by central Government (for instance via the Homelessness Prevention Grant) and what, if any, was the net cost to you (to be funded by the Council Tax.)

Total net spending (with housing benefit deducted) for 2023/24 was £6,571,402.  None of this was paid from any Council Tax receipts.  Government grants, including HPG amounted to £1,040,352.

3. Your total spending on hotels as temporary accommodation for homeless households in the financial year 2022/23.

Total hotel spend 2022/23 was £2,055,166. This figure is gross and does not include any Housing Benefit received. 

4. Your total spending on hotels as temporary accommodation for homeless households in the financial year 2023/24.

Total hotel spend 2023/24 was £8,407,692. This figure is gross and does not include any Housing Benefit received.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
